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INSIDE:
SAASE Convention in 

Melfort - Frosty/Successful
The SAASE annual convention took  
place in Melfort February 28 - March 1.  
The convention was highlighted by great 
presentations, awards, entertainment 
and real frosty weather.  With windchills 
of over -50 you certainly couldn’t be 
blamed if you weren’t able to make it, 
but there still was a great crowd on 
hand to enjoy the Melfort Agricultural 
Society’s hospitality.

Friday kicked off with delegates enjoying 
an outstanding fish fry meal put on by 
the Melfort Ag. Society.  The SAASE 
business meeting took place, with the 
presentations from those Agricultural 
Societies receiving Venture Project 
funding taking place after that.  Ken 
Dueck from Tourism Saskatchewan  
d i s c u s se d  t he  ne w 
Tourism Saskatchewan 
Event Hosting strategy.  
T h e  p r o g r a m  w i l l 
compliment the SAASE 
Venture Project program, 
with SAASE members 
now having more options 
as far as accessing event 
m o n e y  f r o m  b o t h 
Tourism Saskatchewan 
and the SAASE Venture 
Project program.  The 
night finished off with an 
outstanding performance 
by Constant Reminder - 
a great young band from 
the James Smith Reserve 
just north of Melfort.  
They played well into the 
night and were a huge hit 

with everyone there.  Thanks to the 
Melfort Agricultural Society for an 
excellent host evening.

Saturday came around and brought 
more cold weather and boosts from 
tow trucks.  The morning opened 
with Peter Male from the Pacif ic 
National Exhibition giving our keynote 
presentation.  Peter gave us a different 
perspective on change, and was very 
engaging and entertaining.  He has 
a tremendous amount of experience 
within the Canadian Fair industry, as 
well as managing change and working 
with events around the world.  We were 
very lucky to have Peter come out from 

MlA Kevin Phillips brings greetings
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Well this will be my last message as your President.  We have just finished up the convention 
and Vern Bexson from Lloydminster has been elected as your new president.  It has been a great 
couple of years and it has really gone by quickly.  SAASE has continued to grow and evolve as an 
organization.  We continue to work on new corporate partnerhsips, strengthening relationships 
with the other Provincial Associations,  working with government, as well as developing new 
programs for our members.

The convention in Melfort was excellent, as all of us enjoyed the hospitality of the Melfort 
Agricultural Society.  The weather had a big effect on attendance, but those able to make it had 
a great time.  A big thanks goes out to the Melfort Manager - Walter Toews, Melfort’s President 
- Christy Vodicka and all the volunteers in Melfort for all their hard work.  The Friday night 
host night with the amazing fish fry, and then the great entertainment of Constant Reminder 
made for an excellent evening of networking and fellowship.  We had some excellent speakers 
throughout and I would like to thank Peter Male from the Pacific National Exhibition for giving 
a great keynote address, as well as Rudy Friesen and Doug Kryzanowski from Lethbridge for 
also making the trip.  Thanks to both the Lethbridge Exhibition and the PNE for covering the 
travel expenses - it really helped us out.

The Venture Project Program continues to be an excellent way for our members to access 
seed money for expanding existing events or starting new ones.  Ken Dueck from Tourism 
Saskatchewan did a presentation at the convention on the new Event Hosting Strategy for 
Tourism Saskatchewan.  The program will give our members the opportunity to apply for various 
event funding and will compliment our Venture Project Program.  Because of the new Tourism 
program, Tourism Saskatchewan will not be adding the additional $50,000 to our Venture 
Project program as our members can now apply directly to Tourism Saskatchewan.  Thanks to 
Ken for braving the cold and coming to our convention and thanks to Tourism Saskatchewan 
for the funding they supplied over the past four years for our Venture Project program.  SAASE 
looks forward to our continuing partnership with Tourism Saskatchewan in the future.

The Community Vitality Program has also proven to be an excellent program offered through 
the CIF for our members. SAASE’s Agricultural Societies have accessed almost $400,000 
for improving their facilities since the program began.  Tracey Mann from the CIF also did 
a presentation at our convention outlining the funding opportunities available through the 
Community Initiatives Fund.  Take a look at the Community Spaces and Places program - there 
are not many programs that we can apply to that will allow us to access funding for small 
capital projects and repairs - this is one of them.  Thanks to Tracey for giving us her time at the 
convention.

The SaskPower Clean Team program has been renewed for 2014, but this will be the last year 
of involvement from SaskPower.   For the past 12 years this program has made a huge difference 
in 35 of our communities around Saskatchewan by supporting youth and community groups, 
as well as making a positive impact on the environment.  Thank you to SaskPower for your 
support through those years and the SAASE Board of Directors looks forward to developing a 
new partnership on this great program.

The partnership with the Ministry of Agriculture on the Farm Safety Days is very exciting 
and continues to grow.  7 Farm Safety Days were held in 2013, and there is a possibility that up 
to 19 may be held in 2014.  Keeping our kids safe around the farm is a huge priority, and if your 
Agricultural Society has not hosted a Farm Safety Day, I would encourage you to take a look at 
it.  Thanks to the Ministry of Agriculture for their continued support and to our partners from 
Progressive Agriculture and the Canadian Agricultural Safety Association for all their help.

As my term as your President comes to an end, I would like to take time to thank the SAASE 
Board of Directors for all their work and vision in continuing to take SAASE forward.  The 
province continues to grow and this growth will continue to present new opportunities for our 
Agricultural Societies and SAASE.  Thanks to our Executive Director Glen for all his work 
and support.  Good luck to new President Vern Bexson.  He will bring a new perspective to the 
position and will do an excellent job in representing SAASE in the future.  Finally thanks to all 
of our Agricultural Societies for making a difference in your communities and in the province.  
SAASE will continue to work on your behalf to help out wherever it can as far as support, 
funding and programming.  Have a great spring and summer fair season.  

Lisa Haynes - Past President			 
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President’s Message: Lisa Haynes
News
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SaskEnergy Awards News

T he Sask Energ y  Volu nteer 
Champion Awards took place on 
Saturday, March 1.  The awards 
luncheon took place at the SAASE 
convention in Melfort.  MLA for 
Melfort - Kevin Phillips brought 
greetings on behalf of SaskEnergy 
and presented the awards.

Saskatchewan’s Agr icu ltu ra l 
Societies, as well as communities 
have been built on the strength 
of our volunteers, and these 
awards give us an opportunity to 
recognize the contribution made 
by our volunteers.  The volunteers 
recognized have made significant 
contributions to their Agricultural 
societies and communities for 
many years.  The awards this year 
were in two categories – Volunteer 
of the Year and SAASE Honorary 
Life Membership.  This year’s 
recipients of the Volunteers of 
the Year were Matt and Jennifer 
Roth who were nominated by the 
Rosthern Agricultural Society.  
A total of seven Honorary Life 
Membersh ips were awarded 
including – Gloria Perkins and 
George Belchamber – nominated 
by the Nipawin Exh ibit ion, 
Robert Sproule – nominated by 
the Melfort Agricultural Society, 
Edna McCall – nominated by the 
Abernethy Agricultural Society, 
Diane Hrechuk – nominated by 
the Elstow Agricultural Society 
and Marion and Rollie Nordell 
– nominated by the Turtleford 
Agricultural Society.

SaskEnergy has been Saskatchewan’s 
Champion of Volunteers for nearly 
a decade, sponsoring many major 
events that have built our province’s 
reputation as the volunteer capital of 
Canada.  SaskEnergy has partnered 
with SAASE on the Volunteer 
Champion Awards for the past 
4 years.  SAASE President Lisa 

SaskEnergy Awards - Back Row - Kevin Phillips - MLA Melfort, Jennifer and Matt 
Roth - Rosthern, Marion and Rollie Nordell - Turtleford - Front Row - Remi Piche 

- Rosthern, George Belchamber - Nipawin, Robert Sproule - Melfort

Haynes says that, “SAASE would 
l ike to thank SaskEnergy for 
their continued support of  our 
Agricultural Societies through 
the Volunteer Champion Awards, 

as it reaff i rms SaskEnergy ’s 
commitment to not only SAASE, 
but also to the communities and 
our volunteers that our Agricultural 
Societies represent.”  

SAASE/SaskEnergy Recognize Our Volunteers
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SAASE ConventionNews
Vancouver, and SAASE would like to 
thank the PNE for helping us out with 
getting him to Melfort.

SA ASE members have accessed 
almost $400,000 in funding to assist 
with small capital projects, repairs 
and celebrating events through the 
Community Initiatives Fund’s (CIF) 
- Community Vitality Program.  Tracey 
Mann - Executive Director for the CIF 
- gave a presentation on the various 
programs available to our Agricultural 
Societies and the opportunities that 
exist for funding.  The new Community 
Spaces and Places program is up and 
running for the next 2 years, with the 
first deadline being April 1 - if you have 
a small capital project, or have some 
repairs that need to be done you are 
certainly encouraged to apply.

Rudy Friesen and Doug Kryzanowksi 
from the Lethbridge Exhibition did 
a presentat ion entit led Everything 
Changes When You Do.  The Lethbridge 
Exhibition has essentially changed the 
way they do everything over the last 
number of years and continue to work at 
it.  Doug and Rudy gave us an overview 
of what they have been doing and the 

Constant Reminder Entertain at the SAASE 2014 Annual Convention in Melfort

challenges and successes they have 
had.  A big thanks goes out to Doug 
and Rudy for giving their time to come 
out and present at this year̀ s SAASE 
convention.

The SaskEnergy Volunteer Champions 
Awards Luncheon took place, with many 
of our volunteers being recognized - 
check out the article in this newsletter on 
the awards luncheon and the volunteers 
that were recognized.

After lunch Dave White from Synergy 
Solutions did a presentation on the 
Cultural pilot project that SAASE did 
with the communities of Biggar, Moose 
Jaw and Swift Current.  Tracey Stevenson 
from Swift Current, Lisa Haynes from 
Biggar reported on how their projects 
are going, as well as Glen Duck did an 
update on the Moose Jaw project.

The SAASE Annual Meeting finished 
up the convention.  During the meeting 
the decision was made that Moose Jaw 
will host the SAASE 2015 convention 
and the Nipawin Exhibition will host the 
2016 convention.  Discussion was held in 
regards to the possibility of moving the 
SAASE convention dates - the SAASE 

Board of Directors will take a look at that 
from the survey results, with the survey 
being included with the newsletter.  The 
election was held for SAASE`s Board of 
Directors - Shaun Morin from Yorkton 
did not let his name stand this year and 
the SAASE Board of Directors would 
like to thank Shaun for all his work and 
input.  Christy Vodicka - the Melfort 
Agricultural Societỳ s President - was 
added to the SAASE Board.  As far as 
the Executive is concerned Vern Bexson 
from Lloydminster was named SAASE 
President replacing Lisa Haynes from 
Biggar. A big thanks to Lisa for her 
leadership and guidance over the last 2 
years as President.  SAASE continues to 
grow as far as our programming and new 
partnerships are concerned and Lisa was 
certainly a major contributor in making 
that happen.  Thanks to everyone for 
bringing silent auction items and buying 
all those great items in the silent auction.  
Over $2,000 was raised which will go 
towards the Clark and Anne Lewis 
Scholarship program.  It was a very cold 
weekend, but it was a good weekend.  
Thanks to all those who braved the 
weather to attend this year̀ s convention 
in Melfort and we look forward to seeing 
you in Moose Jaw in 2015.
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SaskPower Clean TeamNews
Thanks to SaskPower for 12 Years of Clean Team

SaskPower announced in November 
that they would be partnering on the 
Clean Team for 2014, but have made 
the decision that 2014 will be the last 
year that they will be involved with the 
program.  The Clean Team has been 
tremendously successful over the past 
12 years - the program has grown from 
initially 10 Clean Team locations to a 
total of 35 Clean Team locations for 
2014.  Over the course of the 12 years 
the program has been recognized both 
nationally and internationally by the 
Canadian Association of Fairs and 
Exhibitions (CAFE), as well as the 
International Association of Fairs and 
Expositions (IAFE) for innovation 
and community involvement.  

Over the course of the 12 years 
SaskPower has committed over 
$500,000 to the Clean Team and 
the community groups that have 
worked w ith our Agr icu ltu ra l 
Societies.  In addition to the 35 
Agricultural Societies over 60 youth 
and community groups have benefited 
from the SaskPower Clean Team.  
The youth and community groups, 
who are the Clean Team, have been 
able to raise much needed funds for 
their continued programming, but 
more importantly this program has 
given their members a great deal 
of  responsibility and allowed them 
to grow as individuals within their 
communities.  In addition to the 

contributions to youth, community 
and community groups, there has 
been a tremendous impact on the 
environment.  Over the 12 years of  the 
program over 41,000 lbs of  material 
will have been diverted from the 
landfills, and over 260,000 lbs of  trash 
was collected at community events 
across Saskatchewan.  Over 9 million 
people have seen the Clean Team in 
action at Saskatchewan events.  SAASE 
will be looking for a new partner to 
take over the program, but SAASE, 
our Board of  Directors, Agricultural 
Societies, Community groups and the 
35 communities involved in the Clean 
Team would like to give a big thankyou 
to SaskPower for 12 great years.
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Agricultural Hall of FameNews

Nominate Someone Now for the Saskatchewan 
Agricultural Hall of Fame

The Saskatchewan 
Agricultural Hall of 
Fame was founded in 
1970 with the mandate 
to formally and publicly 
recogn ize persons 
who, in the course 
of thei r  res idence 
i n  S a sk a t che wa n , 
m a de  s i g n i f i c a n t 
c o n t r i b u t i o n s  t o 
t h e  w e l f a r e  a n d 
i m p r o v e m e n t  o f 
S a s k a t c h e w a n 
agriculture, and to 
a better way of l ife 
for the farm family.  
The Hall of Fame is 
located in Saskatoon at the Western 
Development Museum.  SAASE was 
one of the founding sponsors when  
the Hall of Fame was incorporated in 
1972, and holds a seat on the Board of 
Directors.  The SAASE representatives 
who have sat on the Board of Directors 
over the years include:  Ron Gallaway, 
Estevan; Mrs. Elaine Poirer, Redvers, 
1987-89; Dale Gibson, Conquest,1990- 
93; Vic Sommerfeld, Saskatoon, 
1993-1995; Ken Bowman, 1996-1999; 
Bruce Hobin, Saskatoon, 2000-2004; 
Maurice Neault, Saskatoon, 2005-
2008; Vern Featherstone, Perdue, 
2009-present.

Each year outstanding individuals who 
have devoted their lives to Saskatchewan 
agriculture are nominated.  There are 
various categories that the applicant 
can be nominated in.  The categories 
are as follows:

University;
Government (Civil Servant)
Political

•
•
•

Farm Organization (Lobbyist)
Improved Farm Practice and/or 
Product
Quality of Rural Living;
Agribusiness

Those nominated must have contributed 
in accordance with the purpose of the 
SAHF.  The purpose of the SAHF 
is: “Aim to formally and publicly 
recognize persons who, in the course of 
their residence in Saskatchewan , made 
significant contributions to the welfare 
and the improvement of Saskatchewan 
agriculture, and to a better way of life 
for the farm family.”

Persons must have made their 
contribution beyond the local 
community level and general 
enhancement and improvement 
of their local community’s way 
of live.
Nominees must have contributed 
significantly and made a lasting 
impact at the provincial level. 

•
•

•
•

•

•

Nat ional and/or internat ional 
contributions enhance eligibility.
Nominees can be either deceased 
or living.
Only individuals may be nominated 
(as opposed to pairs or groups 
such as husband-wife; father-son; 
mother-daughter) in one field of 
achievement.
An active Director or an appointed 
Advisor to the Board are ineligible 
for induction into the SAHF.
Canadian Agricultural Hall of Fame 
Inductees from Saskatchewan go 
on the SAHF nominee list, but 
are not automatically inducted into 
the SAHF.

If you know someone who should be 
nominated go to the Saskatchewan 
Agricultural Hall of Fame website at 
- www.sahf.ca for more information, 
as well as to download a copy of the 
application form.  SAASE would like 
to thank the Hall of Fame for all the 
work it does in recognizing these 
outstanding individuals.  

•

•

•

•
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Venture Project ProgramNews

SAASE/Tourism Saskatchewan’s Venture 
Project Program Undergoes Changes

Over the past 4 years the Ministry of 
Tourism, Parks, Culture and Sport - 
Tourism Saskatchewan have partnered 
with SAASE on expanding the Venture 
Project program.  Each year an additional 
$50,000 was added to assist in the 
development of new events/programs, 
enhancing existing events, as well as for 
the development of new Agricultural 
S oc ie t i e s  a nd  t he  deve lopment 
of communities.  The program was 
tremendously successful with the seed 
money being used for many successful 
Agricultural Society projects over the 
past 4 years. 

Earlier this year Tourism Saskatchewan 
announced a new event hosting strategy.  
As a result SAASE members will be 
able to apply for funding directly from 
Tourism Saskatchewan for community 
events.  The event funding is available in 
4 separate streams - Community Annual 
Events, National and Internat ional 
Events, Marquee Annual Events, and 
Special Tourism Products.  Go to www.
industrymatters.com. to get the criteria for 
each category of funding.  The funding 
through Tourism Saskatchewan will allow 
SAASE members the opportunity to 
access more funding for eligible events 
than was available through the previous 
expanded Venture Project program.  Ken 
Dueck from Tourism Saskatchewan did 
a presentation at this years’s SAASE 
convention outlining the new program, 

as well as the opportunities the program 
will present to SAASE’s members.  There 
are 3 deadlines per year, and if you are 
looking at an event that fits the Tourism 
Saskatchewan criteria you are encouraged 
to get the application in early.  The 3 
deadline dates are - March 31, August 31 
and November 30.

SAASE’s Venture Project Program will 
have a few changes to it.  The funding 
available through the SAASE program 
will revert back to the $45,000 it was prior 
to Tourism Saskatchewan’s involvement 4 
years ago.  Those Agricultural Societies 
receiving funding through Tourism 
Saskatchewan for an event will not be 
eligible to receive funding from SAASE’s 
Venture Project program for that same 

event funded through Tourism .

In order to give SAASE’s Board of 
Directors a better opportunity to review 
the Venture Project applications there will 
be 3 SAASE Venture Project deadlines 
introduced.  They are January 1, May 1 
and September 1.  These dates correspond 
with the SAASE Board meetings.  As 
far as forwarding the funds - 75% of the 
approved funding will be forwarded once 
the project has been completed, with the 
remaining 25% being awarded after a 
presentation on the project has been done 
at the SAASE annual convention.  If you 
have any questions, or would like to get 
some feedback on your project give the 
SAASE office a call.
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Governance WorkshopNews
SAASE and the Perdue Ag. Society to Partner 

on Board Governance Workshop
SAASE will be partnering with the 
Perdue Agricultural Society to present a 
Board Governance workshop on Sunday 
April 27th at the Perdue New Horizons 
Centre in Perdue.   Lunch will be served 
at 12 noon and the workshop will follow 
at 1 and run until about 5.  Lisa Hardy and 
Tim Carson from the Alberta Association 
of Agricultural Societies and Exhibitions 
will be conducting the seminar.

Governance is not a mystical creature 
sought after l ike a unicorn, or the 
pot of gold at the end of the rainbow. 
Governance refers to all the processes 
of governing. It relates to processes and 
decisions that seek to define actions, 
grant power, and verify performance. 
Whether you are a small not-for-profit, 
an Agricultural Society or municipal 
government, understanding governance 
and how effective your organization’s 
processes are will impact success.

Lisa Hardy and Tim Carson will bring to 
life the “Board Governance Guidebook”. 
A resource created to increase the 
awareness of key elements of quality 
governance and what it means to you 
and your organization. Throughout this 
multi media interactive presentation, 
this dynamic duo, from the Alberta 
Association of Agricultural Societies, will 
discuss the many key components that 
effectively lead organizations and share 
their experience and humor in what goes 
right, and what can go horribly wrong. 

Cost of the workshop is $25/ person, which 
includes your workshop materials, lunch 
and refreshments.  A registration form 
has been included with the newsletter, 
but you can also register by giving Glen a 
call at the SAASE office at (306) 565-2121 
or by calling Tamara Weir-Shields from 
the Perdue Agricultural Society at (306) 
955-5477 - extension 205.  If you want 
to make your board and organization 
operate more effectively this workshop 
is for you.
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SAASE Convention News
Thanks to our 2014 Convention Sponsors

Kelvington Ag. Society
Melville Ag. Society

Moosomin Ag. Society
Nipawin Exhibition

Connaught Ag. Society
Turtleford Ag. Society
Maryfield Ag. Society
Broadview Ag. Society

Perdue Ag. Society
Ogema Ag. Society
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Burrowing Owl Centre News

Bits & Bites
A new batch of entry tags have 
just been printed.  If you need any 
tags they are available from the 
SAASE office.  There is no cost 
for the entry tags.  If you need 
tags give the SAASE office a call 
and let Glen know how many you 
need and he will get them shipped 
out to you.
If your Agricultural Society is 
interested in hosting a Farm Safety 
Day Camp in 2015 give Glen a 
call at the office.  There are no 
more Farm Safety dates available 
for 2014
This year’s SAASE convention 
was held in Melfort - thanks to the 
Melfort Ag. Society for all their 
great work.  The 2015 convention 
will be held in Moose Jaw and the 
2016 convention will be held in 
Nipawin.  In the questionnaire 
included with this newsletter the 
SAASE Board also wants your 
feedback on possible convention 
dates for the future.  4 out of the 
last 5 SAASE conventions have 
been severely impacted by the 
weather - let us know what you 
think on the dates.
With the increasing cost involved 
in mailing newsletters, SAASE 
is looking at possibly making 
some changes to how we will be 
mailing our newsletter.  You will 
find enclosed in the package a 
brief questionnaire.  It includes 
questions on the delivery of the 
newsletter.  Let us know if you 
want to continue to receive copies 
of the newsletter through the 
mail, as well as how many if you 
still want them delivered, or let 
us know if you just want an email 
edition.  If so make sure you let us 
know the email address you want 
it sent to. 

•

•

•

•

Saskatchewan Burrowing Owl 
Centre Big Success in 2013

One of the initial Venture Project ever 
approved by SAASE was for the Burrowing 
Owl Interpretive Centre in Moose Jaw on the 
Moose Jaw Exhibition grounds.  Since then 
it has become the Saskatchewan Burrowing 
Owl Interpretive Centre and has expanded 
both it’s operations and programming.  
Below is an article submitted by the Moose 
Jaw Exhibition on what happened in 2013, as 
well as where the Centre is going in 2014.

The Centre kicked off the opening to our 
2013 season with a Family Fun Day.   The 
weather was perfect and everyone who 
attended enjoyed a fun filled afternoon of 
hotdogs, a children’s craft table, petting 
zoo, bouncy castle, and of course the star 
attraction – the owls!!  The afternoon was 
sponsored by SaskEnergy and we hope that 
with their continued support we can make 
this Family Fun Day an annual event. 

During our visitor season which is from 
the May to September long weekends we 
hosted close to 3100 in-house visitors.  We 
hosted visitors from across the province, 
Canada, the United States, and even the 
world with visitors from Korea, Singapore, 
the United Kingdom, Australia and New 
Zealand stopping by to visit with our owls!!  
Our Owls on Tour program was busier than 
ever this past year as well; we travelled to 37 
schools around the province visiting with 
nearly 2000 students.  We also participated 
in several summer day camps, special events 
at some of the Provincial Parks (Buffalo 

Pound, Sask Landing, and Pike Lake), as 
well as a couple of Expo/Trade fairs in the 
province.

One of the most exciting events to happen 
this past year was the arrival of 3 new 
Burrowing Owls.  These 2 females and 1 male 
came to us through the exchange program 
that we have developed in conjunction with 
Manitoba Burrowing Owl Conservation.  
These owls became even more special when 
one of the females and the male paired up for 
the breeding season and produced 6 healthy 
owlets!  We began the imprinting process 
with 2 of these young owlets; Cricket and 
Ko’Ko.  Both of these little owls have some 
big shoes to fill – Cricket will be taking over 
the space left in our education program when 
we retired Trooper and Ko’Ko is going to be 
the first ambassador owl for the Manitoba 
Burrowing Owl Conservation program!

The 2014 season is going to be an exciting 
one here at the Saskatchewan Burrowing 
Owl Interpretive Centre as we are beginning 
to implement the plans to build and expand 
the Centre.  These plans include a new winter 
home for our ambassador owls, a medical/
treatment room, a large display area as well as 
a winter viewing area.  These improvements 
and expansion will not only make the care 
and maintenance of our residents easier and 
safer, but it will also allow the Centre to 
accommodate visitors throughout the year 
thus increasing the number of people that we 
can reach with our educational programs. 
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SAASE Coming Events
EventsNews

March 2014
	
15-16	 Focus on Women	 Prince Albert
15	 Cycle Swap Meet	 Moose Jaw
19	 Pre-School Fun & Learning Fair	 Moosomin
20-23	 Dinner Theatre	 Weyburn
21-23	 Showcase 2014	 Lloydminster
21-23	 Dress Rehearsal Horse Show	 Moose Jaw
22	 SBRA Barrel Racing Jackpot	 Melville
22	 Annual Livestock Sale	 Spiritwood
27-30	 Regina Spring Home Show	 Regina EVRAZ Place
28-30	 Gardenscape	 Saskatoon
28-29	 Sukanen Ship Museum Swap Meet	 Moose Jaw
29-30	 Jordan Lexon Horse Clinic	 Moose Jaw
 

April 2014
3-5	 Agrimex Trade Show	 Battlefords
5-6	 Saskatchewan Beef Expo	 Saskatoon
5-6	 4 H Judging & Grooming	 Lloydminster
5-6	 Connie Dorsch Clinic & Show 	 Moose Jaw
10-11	 Western Canadian Dairy Expo	 Saskatoon
10-12	 Discover the Farm	 Swift Current
11-13	 Signature Real Estate Trade Show	 Moose Jaw
12	 Rare & Exotic Spring Sale	 Lloydminster	
12	 SBRA Barrel Racing Jackpot	 Melville
12	 4 H Judging Clinic	 Prince Albert
15-16	 Ag Education	 Prince Albert
18-21	 Barrel Racing Clinic	 Estevan
18-21	 Easter Light Horse Riding Clinic	 Lloydminster
25-27	 Spring in 2 Summer Show	 Regina EVRAZ Place
24-27	 Spirit of Moose Jaw Horse Show	 Moose Jaw
25-27	 Knights of Columbus Convention	 Moose Jaw
26	 SBRA Barrel Racing	 Melville
27	 Board Governance Workshop	 Perdue

May 2014
2-4	 May Riding Clinic	 Lloydminster
3	 4 H Horse Grooming Clinic	 Lloydminster
3	 SBRA Barrel Racing Jackpot	 Melville
8	 Perenniel Exchange	 Vanscoy
9	 Spring Fling	 Moosomin
9-10	 Taste of Spring	 Regina EVRAZ Place
10-11	 Provincial Archery Competition	 Melville
10	 8th Annual Calf Club Cruz	 Weyburn
16-18	 Sask Quarter Horse Show	 Moose Jaw
24	 SBRA Barrel Racing Jackpot	 Melville
24	 4 H Judging Clinic	 Weyburn
26	 4 H Regional Show	 St. Walburg
29-1	 Sask High School Rodeo Finals	 Estevan

30-1	 Town & Country Fair Days	 Biggar
30-1	 CPRA Chuckwagons	 Battlefords
30-1	 Sask Arabian Horse Show	 Moose Jaw
31-1	 Sask Cutting Horse Show	 Saskatoon
31-2	 4 H Expo	 Lloydminster

June 2014
29-1	 Sask High School Rodeo Finals	 Estevan
30-1	 Town & Country Fair Days	 Biggar
30-1	 CPRA Chuckwagons	 Battlefords
30-1	 Sask Arabian Horse Show	 Moose Jaw
31-1	 Sask cutting Horse Show	 Saskatoon
31-2	 4 H Expo	 Lloydminster
6-8	 Sask Appaloosa Horse Show	 Moose Jaw
6	 Children’s Festival	 Battlefords
7-8	 4 H Regional Show & Sale	 Battlefords
8-9	 4 H Finished Beef	 Prince Albert
9-10	 4 H Regional Show & Sale	 Spiritwood
14-15	 Sask Morgan Horse Show	 Estevan
14	 Rumble in the Dirt	 Estevan
16-18	 Estevan Fair	 Estevan
18-20	 Farm Progress Show	 Regina
20-22	 Western Canadian Arab Breeders	 Saskatoon
20-22	 Moose Jaw Hometown Fair	 Moose Jaw
20-21	 Hanley Agricultural Fair	 Hanley
26-29	 Frontier Days - CCA Rodeo	 Swift Current
26-29	 Regional 4 H Show	 Swift Current
28-29	 Antique Ag Daze	 Arcola
28	 4 H Achievement Day	 Arcola
28	 4 H Beef Achievement Day	 Saskatoon
28	 Lomond 4 H 75th Anniversary	 Weyburn
29	 Regional 4 H Light Horse Show	 Weyburn
30-2	 Weyburn Annual Exhibition	 Weyburn
30-1	 Regional 4 H Beef Show	 Weyburn
30	 4 H Regional Judging	 Weyburn

If you have any events you would like to add to 
our list, please contact the SAASE office at 

306-565-2121 or email 
gduck.saase@sasktel.net


